## Philippine Mission Development Sponsored by White Rock MBC

Sponsored by White Rock MBC

Center, TX, USA

Co-Sponsored By Independent Calvary MBC

Angeles City, Philippines

JOSHUA Z. TUAZON Director of Promotions Philippines

Director of Promotions USA



Phone: 903-277-3590 or 903-667-9048

Email: ewaynestringer@valornet.com

www.philippinesmissiondevelopment.org

## **January 2024 Report**

This month of January we had a great start of the year, I have visited some of the churches here in the Philippines preaching the Word of God and talking about the ministry of PMD.

We had our brethren from Panay Island and brethren from Davao. They came here in Luzon to have a sweet fellowship with us and attend our Annual Association Meeting of Philippine Independent Missionary Baptist Association. Lord willing I can visit their churches to discuss the ministry of PMD and look for the #20 PMD Project.

Also, we attended a great conference themed The Challenge for World Mission in Baguio City the summer capital of the Philippines. It has been a challenge for every church here to support missionaries financially or to be a mission unto the uttermost part of the earth.

Thank you all for your financial support especially for your continued prayers for more church contributors here in the Philippines. Without your helping hand to give and God's grace it will not be possible. But, God is Great and He is our Provider.

God bless everyone,

Your servant Joshua Tuazon

## Money Received from Churches in the Philippines for the Month of January

•	
Independent Calvary MBC, Angeles City	2,000
Goodnews MBC, Tarlac City	500
Magalang MBC, Magalang	300
Emmanuel MBC, Kidapawan City	1,000
Grace MBC, Ilollo City	500
Carcar MBC, Carcar City	500
Household of Faith MBC, Ilollo City	500
Association/Organization	
Lily of the Valley Ladies Auxiliary Fellowship	950
Total Php	6,250
Total collected for Project #20 Php	42,700

## **February 2024 Report**

WAYNE STRINGER

We began the month of February with Pastor Nate Smith and Bogota Missionary Baptist Church where we had the privilege of giving an updated report on PMD and sharing a portion of God's Word. We also had the opportunity to be with Faith MBC of New Boston giving them an update. The last Sunday we filled in at Austin Chapel MBC for both services and shared an updated report on PMD.

For the month we received \$5,676.89 for the project fund. Number 19 still has \$12,000 in reserve and this gives us \$23,097.14 received for number 20.

I am pleased with how Joshua has taken the reigns of PMD in the Philippines after the sudden death of his father Abner. He is showing much maturity and has grasped the importance of Filipino churches getting involved in the support of PMD.

I have included a copy of his report (shown on the left) to the churches of the Philippines. This is his first. I do not know how often it will go out, but it will be on a regular basis. The contributions from the Filipino churches will be held until the last draw for the project under construction. Then the amount they have collected will be deducted from the amount PMD will send and forwarded to the project.

The goal with each project is that the amount of PMD funds from the US will decrease and the amount collected by Filipino churches will increase to the point one day it will completely be a Filipino sponsored Mission Development.

Some might say this is impossible, but our God is a big God. Look at what He has already accomplished, this can become a reality. Pray with us that the churches in the Philippines will get behind this. Also pray for Joshua as he performs the duties of a pastor, travels and speaks for PMD and is finishing up his education in Seminary.

Again, thank each of you for your prayers and support. Remember God loves you and so do we. Call if you have questions or want us to visit.

Wayne Stringer